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Yahrzeits– April 4 - May 3, 2025 

Listings include the name of the loved one on the yahrzeit 
list and (in parentheses) the name of the congregant or  
congregants remembering that loved one - asterisks       
indicate loved ones remembered with memorial plaques. 

In order to ensure that the name of your loved one will 
be recited during services, we have instituted the         
following practices:  

• The Hebrew dates for each week’s Yahrzeits are listed 
in each Adelante. 

• Names are read on the Shabbat following the Yahrzeit, 
or on the day, if it falls on that Shabbat.  

• Hebrew vs. conventional (Gregorian) calendar:  The 
temple’s tradition is to base the Yahrzeits list on the 
Hebrew calendar. Those who wish to have a name 
read on a Friday night close to the conventional 
(Gregorian) calendar date are asked to please email                     
admin@tbelc.org or call the Temple office.  

*Asterisks indicate that a loved one has been              
permanently memorialized with a plaque in the Temple 
sanctuary. If you are  interested in acquiring a plaque for 
your loved one, contact the Temple office.  Current TBE 
members may purchase a plaque for $360.  
Non TBE members may purchase a plaque for $600.   

Read on April 4 & 5, 2025 
Muriel Heiman*, 
Sima Tashlik (Allen and Michele Blum) 
Eleanor Williamson (Michael and Barbara Mandel) 
Marcel Kosaly (Steven Haydu) 
Estelle Berger (Barbara Berger) 
Harold Mann (Alison Mann) 
Joseph Seglin (Eric and Donna Popky) 
Charles Rothschild* 
Diane Schwartz (Rabbi Evette Lutman and Shari 
 Abramowitz) 
Marvin Siegel (Robert M. and Carla Libby) 
 
Read on April 11 & 12, 2025 
John Haydu (Steven Haydu) 
Molly Aboulafia* 
Terry Petty* (Brenda and Arlon Parish) 
Dvorah Alkon (Sally Alkon) 
Estella Levy-Dean (Tom and Deborah Levy) 
Ida Seaman (Martha Roditti) 
Paul Arnold Feil (Paul Feil) 
Abe Rayblatt (Rose Jacobs) 
Michael Resnick (Frances F. Williams) 
Samuel Schwartz (Rabbi Evette Lutman and Shari 
 Abramowitz) 
Hannah Hoda Lutman (Rabbi Evette Lutman and Shari 
 Abramowitz) 
Leonard Hurwitz (Susan Fitzgerald) 
Maxine Markson (Linda M. Kruger) 
Geraldine Lutman (Rabbi Evette Lutman and Shari 
 Abramowitz) 
Norma Klein (Tom and Deborah Levy) 
 
Read on April 18 & 19,2025 
Norris Weinberg (Rob Goldsteen and Anne Weinberg) 
Daniel Seton Barber (Julie Seton and Bob Sanderson) 
James McCuller (Bryan and Lisa McCuller) 
Dorothy Blumkin* 
Ethel Bond* 
Alfred Philips (Linda Matorin Sweenie and Glenn Philips) 
Margaret Smith (David Newman and Jon Bairnsfather) 
Shirley Muffs* (Marvin and Carol Bernstein) 
Blanche Blum (Allen and Michele Blum) 
P.M. Pollack* 
Rufus Griffin (Nicole and Jermel Griffin) 
 
Read on April 25 & 26, 2025 
Albert Orel (Sheri Spiegal and John Ragosta) 
Alice Mazer* (Norman and Suzanne Mazer) 
Beverly Wipson (Meig Dickson and Max Wipson) 

Helen Capin* (Sam Klein) 
Jacob Mazer* (Norman and Suzanne Mazer) 
Norma Dorfman* (Sharon and Peter Dorfman) 
Karen Hutchison (Steven Haydu) 
Nathan Weissman (Susan and Howard Weissman) 
Sallie Mae Pettigrew (Nicole and Jermel Griffin) 
Sarah Kellner* 
Gavriel Cohen (Sally Alkon) 
Max Bruder* (Pearie and Ron Bruder, Murray and Evelyn 
 Bruder) 
Byron Saltman (Mark and Aggie Saltman) 
Isador Edward Tapper (Dan Tapper and Judy Long) 
Michael P. Shikora (Lenore Hindin) 
 
Read on May 2 & 3, 2025 
Ida Bass* (Harry and Diane Bass) 
Henry Frank* (Lester and Renee Frank) 
Zachery Shporer (Terri Sugarman) 
Dora Cohen* 
Jacob Kellner* 
Sadie Sugarman (Terri Sugarman) 
Sheldon Breskow (Debbie and Steve Leyndyke) 
Max Greenfield* 
Saul Blum (Allen and Michele Blum) 
Shirley Greenberg (Cyrille S. Kane) 
I.A. Wechter* 
Jesse Horwitz (Ellen and Alfred (Fred) Torres) 

We offer condolences on the passing of: 

Dee Cook, longtime congregant and friend,  who died on 
March 13.  Funeral Arrangements pending.  

May her memory be for a blessing. 

mailto:admin@tbelc.org
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Worship Schedule  

  

Services are in person but will also be 
available by Zoom and Facebook 
live.   

You can watch the Facebook on this 
page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/categ
ory/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-
115816285166004/ 

Zoom invites for all services, and any 
text to follow, will be sent out weekly. 
If you do not have a siddur at home, 
you can purchase a print copy or an e-
book, (less expensive option) which can 
be viewed on any device using the free  
Kindle App. These can be bought from 
the   Central Conference of  American 
Rabbis at this link 

https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/
mishkan-tfilah-for-Shabbat/ 

 
Kabbalat Shabbat Services: 
Friday, 6:30 pm 
Saturday Morning Services: 
10:30 am 
1st and 3rd week, shorter service and  
Torah study. 
2nd and 4th week, longer service with 
full Torah  service. 
 
Times will occasionally vary.   
See calendar for current schedule. 
 

 

APRIL 2025 (NISAN-IYAR 5785) 

Study Opportunities 

 

Talmud Study– Saturdays at 9:00 
am 

Lay led by Bryan McCuller. 

 

Short Story Group– Every other 
Tuesday at 11:30 am via Zoom   

This is a discussion group led by  
former congregant Jim Rosenthal.  
Jim e-mails stories by Jewish authors 
to participants each week. To join, 
contact Jim at jar529@gmail.com. 

 

Tanakh study –Wednesdays at 
10:15 am via Zoom 

Tanakh Study, led by TBE Rabbi 
Emeritus Larry Karol. Contact Rabbi 
Karol (rablpkarol@gmail.com) to 
join.  

 

Weekly Torah Study –Tuesdays at    
2:00 pm 

Rabbi Evette leads a weekly Torah 
study on the Book of Genesis/ 
B’reishit discussing midrashim 
(subtext/stories) along the way.    
Anyone can join - hope to see you 
there!  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
mailto:jar529@gmail.com
mailto:rablpkarol@gmail.com
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Dearest Esteemed Sisterhood Ladies, 
 
Winter was chilly, downright cold, but Spring brings warmth and bright sunshine...and the potential super bloom of poppies 
along Baylor Canyon and behind the Organs along the road to Aguirre Springs! It brings the hope of renewal. Renewal of   
gatherings, celebrations, friendships that may have languished, and so much more. Spring brings hope and a resurgence of    
energy and the excitement of new plans. Let us march into Spring together, Sisters! Coming up is Passover and you have      
already received the flyer and registration form (also included below) for our April 13th Community Second Seder. Please 
download and print out your reservation form, complete it and return to Lynn Zeemont (1236 Regency Ct., Las Cruces, NM 
88007) or drop off at the temple now now now! You can also find printed copies available for pick up at the temple. 
 
Rosh Chodesh Adar was a lovely gathering at the temple, led by Lenore Hindin. The next circle is Rosh Chodesh Nisan,      
Sunday, March 30 from 4-5:30 pm at the temple [Rosh Kodesh Iyar will be on April 28]. Don't bring anything except 
yourself and your curiosity and your interest in spirituality and meaning as a Jewish Woman. Please email or call (no texting 
please) Lenore Hindin 575 888-4644 or lenoreh@cruzio.com so she can plan accordingly. 
 
Sisterhood joins together in mourning the loss of our beloved Dee Cook, an active and dedicated member of Temple Beth-El 
for decades. Dee loved being involved in planning, helping, and making our temple the best it could be in so many capacities... 
on the Board, on the Sisterhood Council, on the Aesthetics committee and much more. Dee had a warm sense of humor and       
delighted in a bit of fun when once she and I shared black and white earrings. She wore hers and one of mine and I wore mine 
and one of hers. Dee's wisdom, knowledge, and presence will be missed by all of us.  
 
Sisterhood and your Council welcome new Council members Gerie Muchnikoff and Fern Forman. Gerie has always been a 
friendly, reliable and energetic "worker bee" and Fern will be taking over the scheduling of Oneg hosts for Friday night        
services, so be ready for a phone call or email asking for your help in hosting a Friday night Oneg. If you have a special        
occasion or Yahrzeit to honor, hosting an Oneg during that month would be a wonderful way to celebrate and to help your    
Sisterhood. Sisterhood is so thankful for Shari Abramowitz... for joining the Council when we invited her, for stepping up and 
helping out at many of our activities, like the BIG DANCE as DJ SHARI A, as cook and comrade, and as a wonderful and dear 
friend to each of us, the Sisterhood and the temple. 
 
We look forward to spending an inspirational evening with all of you and your families at the Community Second Seder on 
Sunday, April 13th. Don't miss out. 
 
Shalom y'all, 
Your Council 

mailto:lenoreh@cruzio.com
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Your Voice – Our Future 
 
It’s human nature to be wary of change. But like Nachshon 
bravely stepping into the Sea of Reeds, when we have faith 
and the support of our community, we can move forward 
with a little less fear. We need to keep this in mind as our 
temple community begins yet another transition. 
 
I am honored that the Board is trusting me to be your     
Interim Spiritual Leader, but even before my tenure begins 
on August 1st, I hope to provide a framework to help our 
community move ahead with more confidence and less 
trepidation about the future. To this end, we are inviting 
every temple member to attend one of three meetings in 
April where we will walk through a targeted process to 
help us explore our congregational values and goals. We 
are calling this initiative Your Voice – Our Future; the  
process and questions will be identical in each meeting, so 
please choose to attend the one that’s most convenient for 
you. 
 
Sunday April 3, 3:30-5:00pm, 
Tuesday April 8, 6:30-8:00pm, or 
Thursday April 10, 5:30-7:00pm 
 
We will also host a separate Zoom session for those unable 
to attend in person. We truly need to hear from everyone to 
ensure our congregation can navigate the changes ahead 
and move forward with confidence and a clear vision. 
 
One final thought as we begin this change journey         
together. I’d like to suggest that we practice something 
called “radical kindness.” What I mean by this is in all our 
interactions with each other, we need to keep the notion of 
kindness top-of-mind. Even when someone isn’t             
particularly nice to you. Even if you disagree with     
someone. When you approach someone in conversation, be 
kind. When you speak to someone about someone else, 
please, please be kind. Remember, “al sh’losha devarim, al 
haTorah, v’al haAvodah, v’al gemilut chasadim:” the 
world stands on three things…on Torah (our roadmap of 
how to treat each other), on prayer (our aspirations) and on 
acts of lovingkindness. 
 
B’ shalom, 
Linda Matorin Sweenie 

The Mensch Club 
Presents: 

 
Lunch at Sparky’s in 

Hatch 
 

Join us April 6, (Sun) 2025 
12:30 ish 

 
Open to all members, family 

and  friends for lunch. 
 

Check out the menu online. Call 
ahead, about 20 minutes to avoid 

waiting in line.   
575-267-4222 

 
Music inside 

 
Questions?  

 Text Art 716-908-7885 
or Elliot 617-759-1887 
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Board Meeting Summary 
March 20, 2025 

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm. In attendance: 
Donna Popky, Mark Singer, Rabbi Evette Lutman, Lynn  
Zeemont, Bill Stein, Joel Siegel, Deb Leyndyke, Sheri     
Spiegal, Martha Roditti. 
 
Diane Fleishman provided an invocation to remember Dee 
Cook, mentor, friend, Temple historian, and a matriarch of 
the congregation in the last many years. May her memory be 
for a blessing. 
 
Steve Haydu visited to discuss updates to the Constitution, 
after merging the Constitution and By-laws. Minor changes 
were discussed. The Constitution Committee will invite    
congregants to view and ask questions about the new version, 
ahead of a congregational vote for ratification.  
 
President’s report: Annual Meeting May 22, 2025.          
Committees to be filled ASAP: Budget & Nominating. Board 
appointees to be filled: Sisterhood Liaison, new Treasurer. 
 
Rabbi’s report: Rabbi has been supporting a homeless     
community member via funds and moral support; discussion 
on best way to continue support. Idea: invite for Passover  
seder. Dispute in Jewish community about Palestinian and 
Israeli conflicts. Senate Bill SB0195, preventing Antisemitic 
Discrimination in New Mexico, is currently pending before 
the Senate Health and Public Affairs Committee. Found out 
at last minute before the vote thanks to the Berksons. Lack of 
Jewish federation in NM contributes to lack of timely    
awareness on such legislative issues particular to New     
Mexico. Rabbi asked Jeff Steinborn for guidance on     
whether / how we can express support. 
 
Treasurer report: This year we will be in the red 20-50k 
instead of 60k. If we had a silent auction, it would bring in 
half of what was normally raised at our auction event which 
was impossible to pull off.  
 
Committee reports: Sheri passed around a printout of    
committee reports from Library, Sisterhood, Youth Group, 
Social Action, and Biblical Garden. Biblical Garden updated 
webpage and donation form to facilitate donations to       
commemorate Dee Cook’s many contributions. Jeff Lewis 
provided updates on the Mensch Club's social events and   
services to the temple. 
 
 
New Business: Memorial / celebration of life of Dee Cook in 
partnership with the Berksons and Paul Kramer. Mark Singer 
is getting a quote for parking lot repairs. Upcoming            
informational meetings to envision future of congregation, 
led by Linda Sweenie.  



 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES  2024-2025 

President-Diane Fleishman 

Vice-President-Jeff Lewis  

 Secretary– Sheri Spiegal  

Treasurer– Joel Seigel   

Martha Roditti     

  Lynn Zeemont        Donna Popky      

   Mark Singer       Deb Leyndyke                       
Wendee Lorbeer          Debbie Levy                           

Bill Stein (Mensch Club) 

APRIL 2025 (NISAN-IYAR 5785) 
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Focaccia Bread Making  
Teacher Abby Rothman assisted by Alison Mann, 
taught focaccia bread making to 8 TBE women on 
March 9th and 10th.  

Lynn Zeemont expressed everyone's amazement at 
how easy it was to produce a fabulous bread      
saying, "Even I can do this!"  

Megillah Reading 
 

This Purim, the TBE youth group led a dramatic reading of  “the 
whole megillah”.  The reading was made so much better by our 
four narrators, our Religious School student “shadow cast”, and 
Rabbi Evette’s chanting of the final chapters in Hebrew.  A special 
Kol Ha’kavod goes out to BETY president, Morgan Tierney for 
her adaption of the megillah to the TBE stage and for allowing me 
to be the stage manager of this production. Thank you also to 
Stefani Singer for these photos. 

-Beth Tierney  
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Donations through March 21, 2025 
 
General Fund: 
Selma Ryave, in memory of Samuel Ryave 
Mike White and Joyce Davidoff, in memory of Bea Klien 
Susi and Jacob Kolikant, in memory of Itzhak Kolikant 
Henri and Debra Brown, in memory of George T Brown 
Jack Greenspan, in memory of Karen Woolever- 
 Greenspan 
Scott and Betsy Gubin, in memory of Sylvia Gubin 
Scott and Betsy Gubin, in memory of Warren Dudleston 
Sue and Norm Mazer, in memory of Minnie Levicoff 
Bob and Carla Libby, in memory of Marvin Siegel 
Sharon and Peter Dorfman, in memory of Ruth Brooks 
Sharon and Peter Dorfman, in memory of Earl W       
 Dorfman 
Jane Grider, in memory of Katherine A Lathrop 
Steve Haydu, in memory of Marcel Kosaly 
Daniel Azizian Gilan, for Purim 
 
Biblical Garden Fund: 
Alison Mann, in memory of Dee Cook 
 
Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund: 
Ann Berkson, in memory of Faye Berkson 
Ellen and Fred Torres, in memory of Marion and Jerome 
 Deutschman 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: 
Yosef Lapid and Jill Kerr 
Julie Seton, in memory of Dee Seton Barber  
 
Temple Beth-El Youth Fund: 
Jeff Brown and Cherri Hudson-Brown, in memory of  
 Dolly Zabin 
Ellen and Fred Torres, in memory of Marion and Jerome 
 Deutschman 
 
Frances Williams Library Fund: 
Frances Williams, in memory of Yetta and Edawrd      
 Resnick 
 
Sisterhood Fund: 
Cherri Hudson-Brown, enjoyed the book and soup event 
 
Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship Fund: 
Allen and Michele Blum, in memory of Sima Tashlik 
Monika and Bob Kimball, in honor of Linda Sweenie and 
Glenn Philips 
Bob and Monika Kimball, in memory of Dee Cook 

“Have you considered a bequest  
to Temple Beth-El?” 

   An important part of our future is represented by bequests 
made by members.    
   Thoughtful bequests enable Temple Beth-El to retain a future 
of Jewish life for generations to come.   
From funding our Rabbi to scholarships at our religious school, 
your generous gift maintains our financial health.  
   A simple codicil can be added to your existing will, if you 
wish to make a bequest, such as: 
“I give and bequest to Temple Beth-El,  located in Las Cruces, 
New Mexico, the sum of $____    [or ____ percentage of my 
estate as finally determined for federal  estate tax purposes]. 
   A will or codicil should be prepared by an attorney. 
   Please call the Temple office at (575) 524-3380 to discuss  
including Temple Beth-El in your estate. 

TEMPLE FUNDS 

Donations (monthly acknowledgements are listed on the 
previous page) are gratefully accepted for the following: 

General Operating Fund—For the day-to-day operation 
of TBE. 

Biblical Garden Fund—To provide the  infrastructure for 
biblical plants and trees, and bricks in the fountain  
meditation area and on the brick walkway.  

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol Campership Fund—
Providing scholarships for Temple students to attend 
Jewish summer camp programs.  

The Mitzvah Team Fund—  to assist this voluntary team 
of Temple Beth-El members that, upon request and   
dependent upon availability, will provide non         
emergency support service to  members of the temple.  

Social Action Fund—For  projects that benefit our    
community and Las Cruces and Southern New Mexico. 

Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship Fund—To broadly 
support Jewish education, based on merit or need, 
through  participation in the TBE Religious School, 
camperships, and/or pursuit of Jewish collegiate studies 
or rabbinical studies.   

Frances Williams Library Fund—To provide books and 
infrastructure for the TBE library. 

Rabbi Gerald M. Kane Fund—Provides funds to help 
further adult education and cultural programming at 
TBE. 

Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund—Supports the 
regular and special programming planned by  faculty, 
students and the Religious School  Committee.  

Temple Beth-El Youth Fund—Support for Youth       
activities at TBE. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund—Used to meet a variety of  
philanthropic requests as well as to supplement TBE 
programs.    



 

 

Adelante Submissions: 

 As we continue another busy year, I need your help more 
than ever. This newsletter is so much better when it has 
many voices (that and I am horrible at remembering to take 
pictures). Send me your pictures of family Shabbat or    
Temple events, book recommendations, recipes, illustra-
tions, etc.  I will share as many as space allows in each 
month’s  Adelante. Please send pictures in JPG and files in 
.doc format. 

The deadline for turning in articles, items and photos is 
the 20th of each month (unless otherwise stated).  Late 
items may not be included.  Please keep to that schedule to  
facilitate a timely  completion of the Adelante! All content 
can be  e-mailed to me, Beth Tierney at                           
cambrien73@gmail.com 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends 
best wishes to these  members celebrating 
birthdays this month:  

Wendee Lorbeer 

 
The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends 
best wishes to these members celebrating 
anniversaries this month: 
Deb and Steve Leyndyke 

                                                  
We would love to have more names in 
these lists.  If you would like to have us 
acknowledge your  occasion in the        
future please send birth month, and     
anniversary month, to admin@tbelc.org  

    

 

New Member Spotlight 
Every month we will introduce you to one of our new                     
members/families of Temple Beth-El. 

 

Judy and Richard Wentzel 
were originally from the     
Midwest. They met through a 
friend while living in        
Dubuque, Iowa and have been 
married for 53 ½ years. Judy 
was affiliated with a            
conservative temple while 
growing up in Cleveland. 

Richard was originally from Wisconsin. 

Richard worked for John Deere and Judy worked at 
home, having 5 children and numerous pets to occupy 
her work day. After retiring, the family moved to      
Albuquerque, then to a remote area outside of San Luis, 
Colorado. The home (that Richard built himself) was in 
the mountains, 9000 feet altitude, and they lived there 
for 20 years. To give you an idea of how remote the  
area was- they had to go into town to a community well 
to get water! They celebrated the Jewish holidays with a 
couple who lived a mile away and were very Orthodox, 
because there were no synagogues in the area. 

Judy says they are so happy to have made the move to 
Cruces, and to have joined Temple Beth El. She is 
grateful for the kindness and good people that she has 
found in her new hometown. 

Judy’s hobbies are reading, gardening and she is       
enjoying TBE’s craft classes. Richard likes to build 
things and working with his hands. Some of you may 
enjoy these activities as well, so welcome our newest 
members when you see them at TBE events! 

 

THERE'S NOTHING LIKE SPRING 
 

There's nothing like Spring in the desert southwest 
Days growing longer, baby birds in their nest 

Flowers start to bloom often up through the sand 
Greenery sprouting all over the land 

The sunshine seems brighter, it's warmth on my skin 
Clouds somehow seem whiter than they've ever been 
But don't let your guard down, and don't be misled 

The coming of allergies fills many with dread 
At first it's just breezy and we're good with that 

And then comes the wind blowing hairstyles and hat 
What starts as happy days, warm and relaxing 
Turns into crappy days, outdoor times taxing 
If it just was the wind blowing like in L.A. 

We'd still be outside with our work and our play 
But no, in the southwest, with wide open spaces 

The wind picks up sand which smacks into our faces 
We huddle, we crouch, we hide and we sneeze 
Don't open your windows on days such as these 

Wind kicks up dust and the dirt and oft times 
The wind creates jingling and tinkling of chimes 

Some hate the coming of winds in the Spring 
The coughing, the sneezing that springtime winds bring 

But I've never minded the dirty wind days 
When we can't see the Organs because of the haze 
I love the seasons, Winter, Spring, Summer, Fall 
And whatever comes with them, I welcome it all! 

 
Stefani Singer 

4/3/14 

mailto:cambrien73@gmail.com
mailto:admin@tbelc.org?subject=Birthday%20List%20
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Honor the memory of loved 
ones with a memorial 
plaque and mark            
celebrations and milestones 
(and also the memory of 
friends and   
family) by    
adding leaves to 
our Tree of Life. 

Bricks for the Biblical Garden and  
Brick Walkway  

 
Please consider ordering one to 
mark that special occasion of your 
own or a loved one.  Call Dee Cook 
or Alison Mann, and they will send 
you the form and even help you de-
sign the brick, if you wish.  And take 
a few minutes to sit in the meditation 
area of the walkway…it’s a   lovely 
spot! 

Visit the Temple Beth-El Website—
www.tbelc.org 

for in-depth information about Tem-
ple and its programming and updates 

on current Temple events 
****************** 

Temple Beth-El is on Facebook!  
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple

-Beth-El/115816285166004  
(It is open for all to see!)  

If you are on Facebook already, find 
our page,  click “Like” and join us in 

our Facebook community!  

Erich Zameret, B.S., 
M.S., M.A. 

Will tutor:  

 Hebrew- reading and 
conversational, 

 High School Math. 

Privately or in small group 

ezmrt35@yahoo.com 

575-639-0785 

mailto:ezmrt35@yahoo.com


 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
Short Story Group 
11:30 am via Zoom  

 

Torah Study      
2:00 pm 

2 
Tanakh study    
10:15  am via Zoom 

3 
Your Voice – Our 
Future 

3:30-5:00 PM 

 

Celebration of Life 
for Paul Bergman 
6:00 pm  

4 
Kabbalat Shabbat 
Services               
6:30 pm 

5 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service  
10:30 am  

Comedy  Night  
7:00 pm 

6 
Religious/Hebrew 
School                    
10 am-1pm  

Crafting Group 
10:00 am 

Lunch at Sparky’s 

12:30 pm 

7 8 
Torah Study      
2:00 pm 

Your Voice – Our 
Future 

6:30-8:00 pm 

 

9 
NO TANAKH 
STUDY 

Café Europa @ Mt. 
Sinai 

11:30-1:00 pm 

10 
Your Voice – Our 
Future 

5:30-7:00 pm 

 

11 
Simchat Shabbat 
6:30 pm 

12 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service  
10:30 am  
 

 

Passover Begins 

13 
NO RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 

Community Seder 

5:30 pm 

14 15 
Short Story Group 
11:30 am via Zoom 

                             
Torah Study      
2:00 pm 

 

16 
Tanakh study    
10:15  am via Zoom 

17 
Board of Trustees 
Meeting              
6:00 pm 

18 
Kabbalat Shabbat 
Services               
6:30 pm 

19 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service  
10:30 am  

 

 

 

20 
NO RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 

 

 

21 22 
Torah Study      
2:00 pm 

23 
Tanakh study    
10:15  am via Zoom 

24 25 
Kabbalat Shabbat 
Services               
6:30 pm 

26 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service  
10:30 am  

27 
Religious/Hebrew 
School                    
10 am-1pm  

Crafting Group 
10:00 am 

28 
Rosh Kodesh Iyar  

4:00-5:30 pm 

29 
Short Story Group 
11:30 am via Zoom                            

30 
Tanakh study    
10:15  am via Zoom 

   

Apr i l  2025  
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members and non-members.  Sponsorships can be mailed to the Temple; receipts 
are provided upon request.  We reserve the right to edit all sponsorships.  Non-
member sponsorships (with no ad) are $25/year.   Annual sponsorship rates are as 
follows: 2x3 business card $150 (free for members); Quarter page $300; Half page 
$600.  For  information about sponsorships, please contact the Temple Office.  
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Temple Beth-El  and “Adelante” are on the web at  
www.tbelc.org 

The temple also has a Facebook Page: 

Temple Beth-El Las Cruces 
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